Official

From: Mike Keefe
Sent: 29 May 2022 21:46

To: Crookdake, Niki (Cllr) _; McNulty-Howard, Anton (ClIr)

; Paterson, Tony (ClIr)

Subject: Mortlake Brewery Objections

Hello those in public office,

I would like to voice my objections to the recently updated submissions to the Mortlake
Brewery Development. The scheme does not take into account the impact on the local
transport infrastructure and seems to have relied on the acceptance of previously
submitted completely flawed data analysis. The proof of this analysis and it's flawed
conclusions are best outlined in the attached document from Mark Woolridge.

Additionally, another friend and neighbour has submitted an alternative traffic flow
scheme which has many merits yet has not been considered or been responded too. (see
attached)

| also object to the building of a secondary school as the analysis claiming that future
enrolment justifies the need for a school is counter to what is actually occurring within
the borough. My wife, who is a three-form entry Primary Head Teacher, can verify that
not only is her school but that many Primary schools within the borough are facing up to
a 50% decline in reception enrolment next year year as a result of many factors
including Brexit and relocation out of the Borough due to Covid. Additionally, it is well
known that both major secondary schools in the borough, Christ's and RPA, currently
have space across many year groups. Another secondary school which is oversized is
certainly surplus to requirements.

Finally, the scheme is way too large for the area and would overwhelm local GP and
Dental services the provision of which has not been considered.

In a nutshell, the travel and transport schemes are not fit for purpose, the secondary
school is not needed and the scheme, due to it's proposed size, will overwhelm local
services.

Please can you take these concerns seriously and give the people in the community a
voice.

Thank you for you time and consideration.

Mike and Sarah Keefe



